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Feb.9, 2018 Direcror 

The North Carolina Division of Marine Fisheries supports and administers the leasing of public trust 
waters for the culture and harvest of shellfish. In addition, the division permits non-shellfish land based 
aquaculture operations for marine and estuarine species. However, until recently the use of public trust 
waters for aquaculture purposes was limited to shellfish species. 

During the 2017 session, the North Carolina General Assembly introduced a bill to expand aquaculture of 
non-shellfish species in the estuarine and state ocean waters of the state . Senate Bill 410 or the Marine 
Aquaculture Act, (attached) was signed into law by Governor Roy Cooper on July 27, 2017. To allow for 
the development and expansion of deep water aquaculture opportunities, the law tasked the division to 
request that the Mid-Atlantic and South Atlantic Fishery Management Councils develop a Fishery 
Management Plan for regulating offshore aquaculture in federal waters off the North Carolina coast. 

Additionally, the law requires that the division also petition the National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration to initiate rule making proceedings to implement a comprehensive regulatory program for 
managing the development of an environmentally sound and economically sustainable aquaculture fishery 
in federal waters offshore from the North Carolina coast. 

Under this law, the North Carolina General Assembly declared it is the policy of the State to encourage 
the development of private, commercial marine aquaculture in ways that are compatible with other public 
uses of marine and estuarine resources such as navigation, fishing, and recreation. 

In fulfilling the requirements of the law, I would like to respectfully request that NOAA Fisheries provide 
the division with criteria needed to begin the process outlined in the bill along with estimated timelines 
for implementation of rulemaking. The division will submit a preliminary report in early 2018 to the 
North Carolina General Assembly and a final report in April, 2018. 

The new Marine Aquaculture Program will be administered under the division's Habitat Enhancement 
Section. If you need additional information, please contact me at 252-808-8013. 
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